
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 59th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB3009 

 Version:  Introduced 

 Request Number:  9123 

 Author: Rep. Smith 

 Date: 2/12/2024 

 Impact:  FY-25: Decrease in Fee Revenue 

  FY-26: Decrease in Fee Revenue 

  ServiceOK Recurring Administrative Cost: $80,000 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 3009 requires the online driver license renewal system used by Service Oklahoma include a 

step requiring the selection of a licensed operator to complete the processing of their driver 

license renewal. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

HB 3009 would allow anyone renewing their driver license online to be allowed to select any 

licensed operator in the state to complete the processing of their renewal, as well as 

implementing a notification system to those licensed operators. Service Oklahoma generated a 

net revenue from online renewals of One Million, Five Hundred Thirty-five Thousand, Twenty-

six dollars and Seventy-five cents ($1,535,026.75) for FY-23. This measure would result in a 

reduction of the following amounts to Service Oklahoma's annual budget: 

 

FY-25: $1,023,351.16 decrease in fee revenue to Service Oklahoma 

FY-26: $1,535,026.75 decrease in fee revenue to Service Oklahoma  

 

Additionally, Service Oklahoma estimates a recurring administrative cost of Eighty Thousand 

dollars ($80,000.00) to redevelop its online renewable platform to incorporate this change. 

 

Prepared By: Jay St Clair, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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